Florida Department of Chalte Crist
Environmental Protection efT Kottkamy
Bob Martinez Center LL. Governor

2600 Blair Stone Road Michacl W. Sole

Tallahassee. Florida 32399-2400 Secretary

June 14, 2007

SENT BY ELECTRONIC MAIL - RECEIVED RECEIPT REQUESTED

dstalls@@ouc.com

Ms. Denise Stalls

Vice President Environmental Affairs
Orlando Utilities Commission

P.O. Box 3193

Orlando, FL 32802

Re:  Project Number 0950137-012-AC
Stanton Energy Center
Emission Reductions and Facility Operations Improvement Projects

Dear Ms. Stalls:

On February 6, 2007, the Department received the air construction (AC) permit
application for the proposed projects at the Stanton Energy Center. The application was
deemed incomplete and the Department requested additional information on March 7,
2007. You are reminded that the permit processing time clock has stopped for this
project.

We received the request for additional time in which to respond to the additional
information items on June 8, 2007 (copy enclosed). In this request, you indicated recent
decisions on future fuel use affect the responses and air dispersion modeling is also now
required. Your request for an additional ninety (90) days in which to respond to
September 3, 2007, is granted.

As a reminder, Rule 62-4.055(1), F.A.C. states the following:
“The applicant shall have ninety days after the Department mails a timely request for
additional information to submit that information to the Department. If an applicant
requires more than ninety days in which to respond to a request for additional
information, the applicant may notify the Department in writing of the circumstances,
at which time the application shall be held in active status for one additional period
of up to ninety days. Additional extensions shall be granted for good cause shown by
the applicant. A showing that the applicant is making a diligent effort to obtain the
requested additional information shall constitute good cause. Failure of an applicant

“More Protection, Less Process™
wiv.dep.state.fl.us



Re: Project Number 0950137-012-AC
Stanton Energy Center
Emission Reductions and Facility Operations Improvement Projects
Page 2 of 2

to provide the timely requested information by the applicable deadline shall result in
denial of the application.”

If you should have any questions, please contact me at 850/921-9532 and Ms. Deborah
Nelson regarding modeling items at 850/921-9537. We would be glad to meet with you
and your staff to discuss this project.

Sincerely,

S0

Scott M. Sheplak, P.E.

Air Permitting South Section
Bureau of Air Regulation
Mail Station #5505

2600 Blair Stone Road
Tallahassee, FL 32399
Scott.Sheplak@idep.state.fl.us

/sms
Enclosure

copy to: Larry Todd Newland, P.E., Black & Veatch Corp., newlandlt@bv.com
Mike Soltys, Black & Veatch Corp., soltysim@bv.com
Mike Halpin, P.E., DEP-Siting Office, Mike.Halpin@dep.state.fl.us
Jim Bradner, P.E., DEP-CD Office: James.Bradner@dep.state.fl.us
Lori Cunniff, Orange County EPD: lori.cunnifficiocfl.net




